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A Note from our President Betsy DeWeese 

Greetings Fellow Members, 

AAUW Nationalõs Mission is òTo advance gender equity for women 

and girls through research, education and advocacy.ó Our Smith 

Mountain Branchõs Purpose is òTo promote equity, education and 

development of opportunities for women and girls in our local 

counties that enable them to realize their full potential.ó 

Our membership of 60 (and growing!) is hard at work accomplishing 

great things to achieve our purpose. Many activities serve the women 

and girls of our local counties. But we also have internal branch 

activities that promote our own development and education. The 

amazing dynamic I see is that we accomplish great things while 

developing friendships, laughing (a lot!!) and sometimes crying 

together. I am humbled to be working with such a wonderful group of 

strong, intelligent women as I learn your stories of professional 

achievement and talent, as well as your stories of personal loss and 

tragedy. 

This newsletter is filled with opportunities to get involved with the 

work of our branch. I encourage you to find something you would 

enjoy doing, and sign up! Youõll be surprised at the benefits of fun and 

friendship you will reap while helping local women and girls realize 

their full potential. 

All the Best, 

Betsy 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

 

Dates to Remember: 

 

Monday, October 18th through Friday, November 5th ð Drop off Silent Auction Items and Door 

Prizes. 

Wednesday, October 20th ð Classics meeting/lunch at Taaza Indian Restaurant in Roanoke 
(Special guest stars: the ladies of the International Group) 

Saturday, October 30th ð SW District Meeting ð Zoom ð Turning Point Museum.  
See page 3 for details and RSVP instructions. 

Wednesday, November 3rd ð International Studies meeting (Canadian Healthcare) 

Wednesday, November 17th ð SMAAUW Fashion Show and Silent Auction 

Saturday, January 15th ð SMAAUW branch meeting: òAll About Reflexologyó 

 And, last but not least ð Watch for more information on our next state conference: 

 

State of Virginia Conference 

 

 
                                            Part 1ï Saturday, March 26, 2022, IN-PERSON 

Hotel Madison and Shenandoah Valley 
Conference Center,  Harrisonburg, VA 

Part 2- Saturday, April 30, 2022, VIRTUAL Annual Business Meeting 
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SOUTHWEST DISTRICT CONFERENCE 

 Join your AAUW sisters on Saturday, October 30, 2021 hear: 

Pat Wirth, Executive Director/CEO  

of the Turning Point Suffragist Memorial. 

ñTurning Point is the only suffragist memorial in the country to honor every single suf-

fragist who fought from 1848 to 1920 and to tell the entire story of the suffragist move-

ment,ò Wirth told the attendees at the dedication on May 16th, 2021. ñWe believe you will 

applaud the unique way that we have told this óHerstory.ô" 

                                               Our Zoom program is 2:00 pm ï 3:30 pm. 

Reservations are recommended 

RSVP by Friday, October 29th 

To 

Anita Aymer 

Southwest District Representative                                                                                            

276-620-4547 

alaymer2010@gmail.com  

mailto:alaymer2010@gmail.com
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ANNUAL FASHION SHOW AND SILENT AUCTION 

 

Our annual fundraiser will return this year 

on  Wednesday, November 17th! 

 

Plans are afoot for the return of our annual fundraiser, the Fashion 
Show and Silent Auction held at the Waterfront Country Club. Doors open at 11 am.   

Tickets went on sale in September and, if history is a guide, they may already be sold out! Our theme is 
òCelebrate Women,ó and celebrate we will after missing the in person event in 2020 due to COVID 
restrictions.  Fortunately, the loss of last yearõs event did not keep us from realizing our goals. 
Exceptional results from 2019õs fundraiser combined with the generosity of our members allowed us to 
award two $3,000 scholarships again in 2021, send four elementary school girls to science camp and 
pursue other community outreach activities with local scouts and schools. 

Itõs all members on deck to ensure the success of this important event. Our Fundraising Chair Sandy 
Furick has issued a call to arms for members to help in the following ways: 

§ Purchase a TicketñDonõt miss out on the fun! See Email #3, sent September 22nd 

§ Contribute an item (or more) for the Silent Auction. See Email #2, sent September 21st 

§ Ask a Local Business to Support SMAAUW. See Email #2, sent September 21st  for the Signup 
Genius link and instructions! 

§ Supply a Door Prizeña small wrapped gift or gift card of around $10 in value.  See òSMAAUW 
Members, are you Ready?ó Email, sent September 27th. 

§ Watch for more information from the event committee chairs and volunteer for a job, large or small 
does not matter, to prepare in advance or help on the day of the event. 

§ Enjoy the festive day as we Celebrate Women! 

The drop off period for Silent Auction donations, both personal items and those supplied by businesses, 
is Monday October 18th to Friday November 5th. See the òMemberõs Guideó attachment to Email #2. 
Door prizes should be dropped off during the same period but with separate locations to eliminate 
confusion. See the ò...are you Readyó email for locations and instructions. 

For questions: 

Registration, contact Ruth Oczkowski (roczkowski3@gmail.com).  

Silent Auction items and signup for business visits, contact Margee Kauffman 
(margaretkauffman@aol.com) 

Door Prizes, contact Karen Corsell (kedibvernon@gmail.com) or Linda Wirt 
(KlondikesMom1@live.com) 
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2021 ñFUNòraiser ABCôs from Fundraising Chair Sandy Furick 

A Ad Manager Susan McSlarrow is already hard at work with over 20 ads sold! 

B  Boast about our work empowering women and make Betsy DeWeese proud! 

C Celebrate Women is our theme. And celebrate we will! 

D Door prizes are wrapped $10 gifts that go to Karen Corsell, Linda Wirt or the rental office. 

E Exuberant Laura Southall has designed the program. 

F Fashions from Chicoõs will get us thinking about our fall wardrobes.         

G Generous women bid on Silent Auction items. Last Silent Auction we funded $6,000 in 
Scholarships. Kris Hill and her team will make sure they go to worthy women. 

H Handbags should include checkbooks and cash, so remind your guests to bring them. 

I  Impact from this one day...Priceless! 

J Just about everyone in our branch contributes to this annual fundraiser.  Thank You! 

K Kind-hearted and busy women take jobs to make sure everything runs smoothly.  

L Lunch will be delicious say Marsha Protinsky and Fran Cross, the menu/venue Queens. 

M Models are being organized by Linda Baldwin and Mary Hamlin. 

N November 17th at 11AM should already be on your calendar. 

O Often women of the community tell us they look forward to our fashion show. 

P Participating in the 50/50 raffle could make you a big winner, $700 last time. 

Q Quickly get your reservations in because we only sell 160 tickets.  

R Reservations are made through Ruth Oczkowski. Once she confirms she has your $42 check, 
you have a seat at the table.  

S Silent Auction items go to Janet Potterõs house. Margee Kauffman and Maria Meleis are 
organized and experienced. 

T Talking to local vendors is a win-win. Advertising for them, scholarship money for us. 

U Undoubtedly Peg Gorman - 50/50, Pat Armentrout - Invocation, and Marsha Melkonian - thank 
you notes, are doing important jobs. 

V Very classy centerpieces designed by Janet Potter will be on sale. 

W Waterfront Country Club on Anchor Drive is the venue and Pende Ford will check you in. 

X Xylophones might be fun for the Silent Auction.  

Y You need to let Ruth know the names of your guests so Toni Seidelmann can make their place 
cards. 

Z Zoom right to the phone and call your friends with all the information!       
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MEMBERSHIP 

 

From our VP of Membership Laura Southall: 

I am happy to report that we are 60 members strong, including 3 who joined after attending our first  
IN PERSON branch meeting in a year and a half on September 18th! There are bios below for some of 
our recent members:  Brittany Webb-Lane, Linda Strup, Cindy Connine, Tica Simpson and Kathleen 
Riordan.  What an impressive group of ladies!     

I look forward to meeting more of you in the coming months. Please let me know if you need any help 
in making your membership work for you.  Want to join one of our social groups? Help out on a board 
committee? Meet for lunch? We want you to feel included and engaged, and I will help make that 
happen.   

Email me at laura.castleman@comcast.net or come find me at a meeting - I would love to meet you! 
 

New Member Profiles 
Cindy Connine 
I moved to SML with my husband (Albrecht Inhoff) in August, 2019 (six months before the pandemic) 
after retiring from State University of New York at Binghamton (upstate NY). I hold a PhD in 
Psychology and I was a Professor of Psychology and Linguistics there with a research focus on spoken 
language processing. Finding SML was just a bit more than throwing a dart at a map - east coast, four 
seasons, mild weather, lake - but we love it here. I lived most of my life in upstate NY but I have also 
lived for extended periods in China, Belgium, The Netherlands and Germany. We love to travel and our 
most recent pre-pandemic journeys have been long distance hiking in southern France/northern Spain 
and extensive travel in Africa. I'm excited to join SMAAUW and getting involved, and I look forward to 
meeting you all! 
 
Tica Simpson 
My real name is Elizabeth, but my family lived in Peru for 10 years and my nickname is Peruvian.  I 
grew up in New Jersey and Connecticut, studied government at Smith College and thought I wanted to 
study law, but changed my mind and got my Master's in Education from New York University.  I've 
worked with high school students in some capacity for about 30 years, from Cape Cod to South 
Carolina, and spent almost half that time at a girls' school in Princeton, NJ.  I forgot to get married 
until somewhat later in life, but I met my husband in Princeton and we moved to Virginia 7 years ago 
when I took a job at Chatham Hall, a girls' boarding school.  We discovered 
the lake and fell in love with it, and bought a house where I am now newly 
and happily retired.  Yippee!  I enjoy rowing, reading, yoga, swimming, 
golfing, learning, and most of all laughing. 



 

т 

MEMBERSHIP, cont. 

Brittany Lane 
Greetings to all!  My name is Brittany Lane and I was born in Rocky Mount, Virginia and raised by my 
mother to go forth and take on the world with a fierce and passionate spirit. I am an educator, youth 
motivator, and collaborator that lives my life by an important motto, òteamwork makes the dream 
work.ó I enjoy reading, travelling, and spending time with my loved ones.  I graduated from Franklin 
County High School in 2007 and went on to attend college at Gardner-Webb University (where I met 
my wonderful husband, Edwin). I transferred to the University of North Carolina at Greensboro and 
graduated in 2012 with a Bachelor of Arts in African American Studies. After a five-year collegiate 
hiatus, I decided to go back to school to pursue my graduate degree and graduated in September 2020 
with a Master of Public Administration degree. I currently serve as a Park Ranger at Booker T. 
Washington National Monument and enjoy teaching others about the importance of learning a 
complete and balanced view of history. I am happy to be a part of this group and will add good value to 
this organization. 
 
Linda Strup 
Iõm so happy to be part of AAUW! We have had a home at the lake for 30+ years but have only lived 
here full-time for about four years. I LOVE the lake. I am active in Trinity Ecumenical Parish, 
Waterfront Women, She Doos, and a few other clubs and groups. I also helped found 100+ Women 
Who Care ~ SML and A Simple Gesture SML. My background is in Marketing and Sales but my 
passion is nonprofit work and I served as a òprofessional volunteeró in NoVA for decades while raising 
my kids. I have been dedicated to promoting womenõs philanthropy nationally for the past 17 years. Iõm 
a grandmother of six wonderful kiddos, mom of two cool dudes, and wife of Tom (for 43 years!). My 
superpower is that I speak fluent Estonian since both of my parents were born there. I grew up in 
Detroit, Michigan (Motown!), but graduated from JMU with a Bachelor of Business Administration 
degree. I love to read, write, cook, travel, and boat/float in the lake. 
 
Kathleen Riordan 
I was born south of Rochester, NY on Conesus Lake (along with 4 brothers).   Although I went to 
college on 2 art scholarships, I received Bachelors degrees in Math and Computer Science from the 
State University of New York at Potsdam in 1978, and my Masters degree in Computer Science from 
Union College in 1983!  I went on to work for IBM across many software roles in in Kingston, NY and 
Raleigh, North Carolina for 40 years.  I raised 3 sons in Raleigh, mostly by myself as my husband passed 
away when they were young.   I bought my SML home in 2000 and my sons and I enjoyed many great 
weekends here over the years.  In 2012 I moved to SML full time, and retired from IBM in 2018.   I 
have always enjoyed photography as my easy hobby, and after retirement I started my more difficult but 
just as fun hobby of quilting!  Pickleball, biking, hiking, and swimming are my preferred sports.  I also 
try golf buté.you know how that goes!   I am a member of the Smith Mountain Arts Council and will 
chair their scholarship committee this year.  
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PROGRAM 

 

From our Co-VPõs of Program Susan McSlarrow and Fran Cross: 

We held our first meeting of the business year on September 18th at the Waterfront Country Club. 
Thirty-three ladies attended, and three guests became new members, bringing total branch 
membership to 60. 
 
It was the first in-person meeting since January 2020. Retiring officers President Fran Cross, VP 
Membership Marsha Protinsky and Treasurer Margee Kauffman were recognized by our new branch 
President Betsy DeWeese. Janet Potter, President for 2018-2020, received a certificate of recognition 
from AAUW Virginia as our 2020 Named Honoree. We discussed plans for the annual Luncheon, 
Fashion Show and Silent Auction on November 17th. our first since 2019. This event supports 
scholarships for area women continuing there post-secondary education, STEM camp scholarships for 
elementary school girls and a number of Community Outreach activities. 
 
In keeping with our theme òWomen at the Lake: Taking Care of Others and Ourselves,ó the program 
featured guest speaker Rebecca Goransson, Outreach/Group Facilitator for the Franklin County 
Family Resource Center. The center provides services for men, women and their families. A big "thank 
you" for all of the voluntary member donations of items and other donations to the center. Susan's car 
was FILLED, and Rebecca Goransson, program speaker, and other center personnel were thrilled when 
the items were delivered to the center on Monday, September 20th! 
 
Mark you calendar for the next branch meeting on January 15, 2022. Continuing our òWomen at the 
Lake" theme into 2022, highlighting local women as speakers, our program will be òAll About 
Reflexology.ó Our speaker will be Amy Morrison, More Sun Reflexology, SML Franklin County 
YMCA. 
 
Also  -  Stay tuned for a possible special holiday event! The venue and program will depend on the 
Covid guidelines for our area at the time. Several ideas are brewing! 
 

A Special Summer Outing  
 

On August 27th eleven branch members attended the Book Sale 
fundraiser sponsored by the Roanoke Valley branch. No one left empty-
handed! The group then enjoyed a delicious lunch at the daytime café 
First Watch. Everyone had a fun time shopping, eating and, most 
importantly, laughing. A great way to end the summer! 
 
For more information about branch programs, contact Susan (mcslarrows@gmail.com) or Fran 
(momcross1@aol.com). 
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INTEREST GROUPS 

Community Outreach  -  Ann Tavino, Chair  -  atavino@hotmail.com 

Science Camp 2021:  Once again this summer, SMAAUW provided scholarships for four third grade 
girls from two local schools to attend summer camp at the Science Museum of  Western Virginia. This 
yearõs camp selection was the òForensic Science ð Little Sherlockó camp where the young STEM 
detectives searched for clues, solved puzzles and cracked secret codes to help find the culprit. Note: 
AAUW Virginia has awarded us a $300 òmini-grantó for 2022, funding one girlõs camp tuition and gas! 

LCM Walk Team:  The Community Outreach Committee invited all members to join the SMAAUW 
Team in the "Walk to End Poverty" event that was held on September 25th. Our team of 15 participants 
proudly carried our banner for 3+ miles! Our donations totaled $820. A sincere thank you to those who 
walked during the event and to those who made a donation to Lake Christian Ministries, a mainstay in our 
community for the last 30 years, helping those in need. 

Another Book Project:  We are planning a large-scale project to take place in March, 2022 during 
Women's History Month.  We have chosen the book, Molly, by Golly! by Dianne Ochiltree to read to 
second graders in Bedford, Franklin and Pittsylvania County elementary schools. It is the story of Molly 
Williams, the first documented female firefighter. After we read the story to students, we will donate the 
hardcover book to the school library. Members will have the opportunity to purchase a book in honor of 
someone special. A bookplate will be placed inside the front cover as a dedication. We will also be looking 
for volunteer readers. Additional details will be available later in November.  

Classics  Book Group  -  Maria Meleis, Chair  -  mariam.sml17@gmail.com 
The Classics Book Group will meet on Wednesday, October 20th, at Taaza Indian restaurant in Roanoke. 
We will be discussing the novel, A Suitable Boy by Vikram Seth, which is set in India.  Exploring Indian 
food will add depth to our understanding of the novel and it promises to be an exciting outing after a year 
and a half of meeting via Zoom. 

International Studies Group  -  Pat Bratcher, Chair  -  pbratch2@gmail.com 

The International Studies group will take a special field trip to Roanoke to join the Classics group on 
October 20th for a fun afternoon at Taaza restaurant. 

Our next regular meeting will be held on November 3rd at Mary Hamlinõs home.  Marsha Protinsky will 
lead the discussion on Canadaõs health care system. Note the special date because of the Fashion Show! 

For Januaryõs meeting, Sherry Brown is collecting Canadian travel photos from our members.  Please 

submit your photos to Sherry by December 1st: sbrown1919@gmail.com  

 

mailto:mariam.sml17@gmail.com
mailto:mariam.sml17@gmail.com
mailto:sbrown1919@gmail.com
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SCHOLARSHIP 

To our Scholarship Chair Kristine Hill 

Kris Hill will step down from the chairmanship of the Scholarship Committee on December 1st.  Kris, 

your skill and leadership were instrumental in making the awarding of our college scholarships the 

organized and professional process that it is today. While committee membership has changed more than 

once during your tenure due to membersõ relocating, the care and consistency applied to this very 

important function have not. Thank you for your dedication over the past four plus years! 

Good news: Marsha Protinsky has agreed to be Krisõs replacement as committee chair starting in 

December. With Marshaõs experience as a professional in the field of higher education and her 

organization and people skills, the chairmanship will be in good hands going forward. More good news:  

Kris plans to remain on the committee even while dividing her time between two states.  

Committee members currently include Kris, Marsha, Janet Byrne, Maxine Edwards and Carole Massart. 

This impressive group is already at work for 2022, contacting colleges and 

honing the evaluation process while they await the amount of the May 

scholarship awards. The Board will  meet in early December to determine the 

allocation of proceeds from this yearõs Silent Auction (100% dedicated to 

funding our college scholarships) and the Fashion Show and Luncheon 

(funding both scholarships and Community Outreach).  

You can contact Kris at kristinehill48@centurylink.net. 

Our Sunshine / Celebration Chair is Lauren Hafner. If you know a SMAAUW 

member who needs our congratulations, encouragement or sympathy, you can contact 

Lauren at lhafner54@gmail.com, or 727-482-7484, and Lauren will send a card or a note. 

Marsha Melkonian, our Facebook Chair, encourages you to visit the page titled òSmith 

Mountain American Association of University WomenñSMAAUWó Click òlikeó on the 

posts there to have more delivered to your news feed. Share our posts and send her anything 

you think others would like to see there. (marshamelk@hotmail.com) 

Visit our Web Pageñsmithmountain-va.aauw.eduñfor information about the branch. 

Visit the Members Only page for the current roster, newsletters and the like! 

COMMUNICATIONS 
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PUBLIC POLICY 

From our Public Policy Chair Janet Byrne 

Thanks to those members who participated in the AAUW Virginia get out the vote òRECLAIM OUR 
VOTE postcard campaign.ó Participants sent 200 campaign postcards!  (You can reach Janet at 
jrbyrne2020@gmail.com.) 

 

 

 


